From: Jenny Lapham

To:

Subject: Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act Request

Date: Friday, 3 May 2019 02:44:00 p.m.



I refer to your e-mail of 17 April 2019 requesting information relating to waste management. Please find below the response to the questions you have asked.

1. Who is your current waste management contractor?

Waste Management NZ Ltd.

a. When does this contract come up for tender?

The current contract term expires 30th June 2025.

2. Are your refuse and recycling collection methods under contract?

Yes, kerbside collection and processing is contracted to EnviroWaste Services Ltd.

a. Who are the current suppliers of recycling crates/wheelie bins?

EnviroWaste Services Ltd purchase these as required from SULO NZ.

b. When does this contract come up for tender?

The current kerbside collection and processing contract is due to expire on 30 June 2021.

3. What are the current collection methods for refuse and recycling?

Refuse is collected in DCC approved 45 or 60 litre plastic rubbish bags. Glass is collected in 45 litre crates, and mixed recycling is collected in either 80 litre or 240 litre bins.

a. Current collection method for refuse, including frequency and type of container used?

Refuse is collected weekly. Glass and mixed recycling is collected weekly, on alternating weeks.

b. Current collection method for recycling, including frequency and type of container used?

As above.

c. Current collection method for green waste, including frequency and type of container used?

DCC does not currently provide a green waste collection.

d. Current collection method for food waste, including frequency and type of container used?

DCC does not currently provide a food waste collection.

4. Does Council have plans to change the collection methods for refuse and recycling?

Public consultation on Council's future kerbside services is scheduled for August/September

2019. A number of options will be consulted on at this time.

a. When is this change likely to take place?

This will depend on the results of public consultation; however, change is unlikely to occur until current contracts expire in 2021.

b. What is your tender process for refuse and recycling?

Any new contracts will be tendered via open tender on the New Zealand Government Electronic Tenders Service (GETS).

c. Please provide a list of the waste management plan decision maker(s)

The Council elected representatives are the final decision makers on the Council's Waste Management and Minimisation Plan. Elections for Council are scheduled for October 2019. The list of elected members is available here: https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/council/mayor-and-councillors

5. Please provide the contact details for the senior manager responsible for waste management, including their phone number and email address

Chris Henderson, Group Manager Waste and Environmental Solutions. Contact is via the Customer Service Centre ph. 03 477 400, or e-mail dcc@dcc.govt.nz

6. Please provide the contact details for the senior environmental officer, including their phone number and email address

Lincoln Coe, Landfill Engineer, Waste and Environmental Solutions. Contact is via the Customer Service Centre ph. 03 477 400, or e-mail dcc@dcc.govt.nz

7. Please provide the contact details for the senior waste minimisation officer, including their phone number and email address

Catherine Irvine, Senior Strategy and Policy Officer, Waste and Environmental Solutions. Contact is via the Customer Service Centre ph. 03 477 400, or e-mail dcc@dcc.govt.nz

Regards

Jennifer Lapham Governance Support Officer **Dunedin City Council**

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Dunedin 9054, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000; Fax: 03 474 3594

Email: jlapham@dcc.govt.nz; www.dunedin.govt.nz

